FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
· Animal Welfare Act 2006, Section 10 Improvement Notices
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

Inspectors:
· How many Inspectors are currently employed to carry out inspections under the Animal Welfare Act 2006 at your local authority? 

· Of these, how many inspectors have received formal training for animal health and welfare and when did they receive this training? 

Improvement Notices: 

· How many s.10 Improvement Notices under the Animal Welfare Act 2006 were issued in your Council Area between 2015 to present?

· Please list the different areas/animals in which the Improvement Notices were related e.g., farmed animals, zoo animals, domestic pets, etc. Please provide a number of Improvement Notices listed for each group. 

· Does a vet help a local authority Inspector complete a s.10 Improvement Notice on every occasion? If not, when would a vet help to complete an Improvement Notice? How many occasions in total did a vet help an Inspector complete an Improvement Notice? 

· How many s.10 Improvement Notices resulted in a positive change in the welfare of the animal(s) concerned, with no further action taken?
· How many s.10 Improvement Notices were extended beyond the original specified time period? Of those that were extended, how long were they extended by? 
· How many prosecutions under s.4 and s.9 were commenced under the Animal Welfare Act 2006 as a result of a failure to comply with a s.10 Improvement Notice? If possible, please also provide which area/group of animals the prosecutions related to. 

Improvement Notice Templates:

· Does your Council Area have a template for Inspectors to use when issuing an s.10 Improvement Notice? 

· What guidance do you issue to Inspectors to ensure they are complying with the requirements set out in s.10 Animal Welfare Act 2006. 

Answer:
Section 10 Animal Welfare Act is not enforced by the Council’s Regulatory Services.  The relevant organisation to contact is the RSPCA.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, the information requested is not held by Leicester City Council.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
